

Grade 3 Reading Comprehension Worksheet

Read the short story. Then answer each question.

The Shoemaker and the Elves

A shoemaker and his wife lived in a little house on the edge of the woods. They were very, very poor, and each day they grew poorer and poorer.

At last there was nothing left in the house but leather for one pair of shoes. "I will cut out this last pair of shoes," the shoemaker said to his wife. "Tomorrow I will sew them and peg them." So he cut out the leather and left it on his bench.

The next morning he went into his shop to make the shoes. What did he see?

A pair of shoes all nicely made and ready to be sold. The stitches were so neat, and the shoes so well made that they were quickly sold.

With the money, the poor shoemaker bought leather for two pairs of shoes. Then he said to his wife, "I will cut out the leather for two pairs of shoes. Tomorrow I will sew them and peg them."

So he cut out the leather for the shoes and left it on his bench.

The next morning when he went into his shop to make the shoes, what did he find? Yes, there were two pairs of shoes already made. The work was so well done that those shoes were also sold very quickly.

With the money, the poor shoemaker bought enough leather for four pairs of shoes. Those he also cut out and left upon his bench. The next morning he found four pairs of beautiful shoes, all well made.

And so it went on and on. Instead of being a very poor shoemaker, he became a very rich shoemaker.

His shoes were so well made that even the queen herself wore them.



Grade 3 Reading Comprehension Worksheet

Questions:

1. Who helps the shoemaker make the nice shoes?

2. What does the shoemaker buy with the money he makes selling shoes?

3. Which word best describes the shoemaker?

4. What might have happened if the shoemaker got no help?



Grade 3 Reading Comprehension Worksheet

Answers:

- 1. Who helps the shoemaker make the nice shoes? Elves helped the shoemaker make the nice shoes.
- What does the shoemaker buy with the money he makes selling shoes?
 With the money he made he bought more leather for making more shoes.
- 3. Which word best describes the shoemaker? <u>The word that best describes the shoemaker is poor.</u>
- 4. What might have happened if the shoemaker got no help? <u>The shoemaker may have gone hungry if he did not get the help.</u>